
REPUBLIC OF THE GAMBIA 

MINISTRY OF FINANCE AND ECONOMIC AFFAIRS 
                                         THE QUADRANGLE, BANJUL, THE GAMBIA.     

    
 

COMPLAINTS REVIEW BOARD SECRETARIAT 

BIJILO OFFICE 

Tel: (00220) 7772698 

email: crbsec421@gmail.com 

 

Ref: ADM/CRB/040624/GCAA/ 03/ 04-22                                         21st April 2022 

 

The Director General 

Gambia Civil Aviation Authority  

Banjul International Airport 

Yundum 

The Gambia 

 

RE: COMPLAINT RECEIVED FROM LALA’s CLEANSING & SUPPLIES SERVICES 

AGAINST THE GCAA BIDDING AND EVALUATION PROCEEDINGS ON THE 

TENDER FOR THE CLEANING SERVICES FOR THE NEW PASSENGER TERMINAL 

AND THE NEW CONTROL TOWER 

 

I write on behalf of the Chairperson and the distinguish Members of the Complaints 

Review Board to inform you of the decision rendered by the Board regarding the above 

captioned application for review. 

 

The Board finds that there was an infringement of the procurement laws of the Gambia 

as promulgated in the Public Procurement Act 2014 (GPP Act 2014) and the GPPA 

Regulations 2019 in the way and manner that the procurement proceedings and the 

subsequent award of the contract for the cleaning of the new Passenger Terminal and 

Control Tower Buildings at the Banjul International Airport were conducted. 

 

Consequently, the Board is of the considered view that the applicant’s complaint has 

merit. As a result, the Board orders interalia and by virtue of Section 55(6) (b) (e) and (f) 

of the Gambia Public Procurement Act 2014 that the contract for the cleaning of the new 

Passenger Terminal and Control Tower Buildings at the Banjul International Airport be 



and is hereby overturned as it entered into force in a manner that is not in compliance 

with the provisions of the procurement laws. 

 

The Board further orders that if notice of the procurement contract award has been 

published, the notice of the overturning of same be published in the same manner. 

 

GCAA is to abide by the preceding orders immediately upon receipt of this letter. 

The full text of the Board’s decision will be sent to you on Tuesday the 26th April 2022. 

 

We rely on your usual understanding and cooperation accordingly. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

 

TEJAN JOBE 
Secretary 
CRB 

CC:   Chairperson – CRB 
         Board Members  
         Director General – GPPA 
         PS MoFEA 
         PS MoWTI 
         LALA’s Cleansing & Supplies Services 
         File 

   

 

 


